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Abstract 
Teaching is a relational practice in which ethically complex situations arise and to which teachers need to 
respond. Hence, alongside pedagogical skills, teachers need to develop personal qualities, knowledge and 
understanding to navigate these successfully. ‘Philosophy for Teachers’, or ‘P4T’, is one promising approach 
to teachers’ pre-service professional preparation piloted in England and adapted from the more familiar 
idea of “P4C” (Philosophy for Children). Drawing on the model of learning through dialogue, a ‘‘community 
of practice’’ is established, comprising new teachers, teacher educators and philosophers. The teachers are 
supported in thinking ethically about dilemmas faced in their early experiences of classroom practice. The 
pilot suggests that a philosophical perspective on behaviour management is important; and that there is an 
urgent need among teachers for space and time to reflect away from the ‘busy-ness’ of daily practice.  
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